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Gosnells Catholic Parish  

8th June, 2025 
 

Pentecost Sunday 
Red 

Today’s Readings 
Acts 2:1-11 

Romans 8:8-17 
John 14:15-16. 23-26 

The Holy Spirit is in all of us 

15th June, 2025  
 

The Most Holy Trinity 
White 

Today’s Readings 
Proverbs 8:22-31 

Romans 5:1-5 
John 16:12-15 

St Munchin’s Catholic Primary School 

Follow Truth 

Principal: Mr Kevin Duffy 
1 Isdell Place, Gosnells 

PO Box 172, Gosnells WA 6990 
9234 7555  

admin@stmunchins.wa.edu.au 

Fifty days after Easter we celebrate the events of Pentecost, when the Holy 
Spirit descended on the disciples who were gathered. They were alone, 
waiting and wondering. Jesus had ascended into heaven. Now, at Pentecost, 
there was the coming of the Advocate, the Paraclete, as promised by Jesus at 
the Last Supper before his death.  
 

The Feast of Pentecost brings the liturgical season of Easter to a close. With 
the gift of the Holy Spirit to his disciples, the plan of salvation is brought to its 
conclusion.  
 

On this day the Church came into being and, gifted with and inspired by the 
Holy Spirit, it now began its mission to proclaim “the marvels of God” (Acts 
2:11) to the whole world. 
 

The Book of Acts speaks in dramatic terms of the actual event of the coming 
of the Holy Spirit to the disciples. There was a mighty wind and tongues of 
fire and, much to everyone’s astonishment, suddenly the disciples “were all 
filled with the Holy Spirit and began to speak in foreign languages as the   
Spirit gave them the gift of speech” (Acts 2:4). 
 

St Paul, in his Letter to the Romans, then reminds us that, as followers of 
Christ, the Holy Spirit has made a home and dwells in each of us. St Paul   
describes how this indwelling radically transforms our very identity. It means 
that we are not just followers of Christ but beloved children of God and, as 
children, we are heirs! We are heirs with Christ, sharing the blessings of his 
resurrection.  
 

St Paul urges us to live by the Spirit, for “everyone who is moved by the Spirit 
is a son of God” (Rom 8:14). It is the Spirit in us who teaches us to pray, 
“Abba! Father!”  
 

Today’s readings culminate with a text from John’s Gospel reminding us of 
the role of the Holy Spirit in our personal daily lives and in the life of the 
Church. The Holy Spirit is an advocate who will guide us and remind us of all 
that Jesus taught. Jesus promises that “the Advocate, the Holy Spirit, whom 
the Father will send in my name, will teach you everything, and remind you 
of all that I have said to you” (Jn: 14:26). 
 

But John’s Gospel tells us something even more profound when Jesus    
promises that “if anyone loves me he will keep my word, and my Father will 
love him, and we shall come to him and make our home with him” (Jn 14:23).  
 

This is grace: it is God, the Trinity of three divine persons, Father, Son and 
Holy Spirit, making their home in us, abiding in us, and, little by little,      
transforming us and conforming us ever more closely into God’s image. Little 
by little we more clearly see the world and everything in it as God sees it. 
And the fruit of this grace in our lives is good works … works for the coming 
of the Kingdom, works of compassion, hospitality and 
love.  

 
 
Anne Hunt 
© Majellan Media 2025 © Jenny Close 
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Parish Liturgies 

Weekend Mass Saturday 6.00pm Vigil Mass, Sunday 7.30am, Sunday 9.30am 

Weekday Mass 

Monday 8.00am Communion Service (Mass on Solemnity only)  
Tuesday 6.00pm Mass - (1st Tuesday Mass of Anointing ) 
Wednesday, Thursday & Saturday 8.00am Mass 
Friday 9.00am Mass  

Reconciliation Saturday 5.00pm - 5.45pm or by appointment 

Buckley Caring 
Centre 

10.00am Mass  - Second Thursday of the Month 

Juniper Aged Care 11.00am Mass  - Third Wednesday of the Month 

Rosary After weekday Masses 

Exposition Tuesday 5.00pm - 6.00pm with Benediction, Sunday 6.00pm - 7.00pm 

Charismatic Prayer Thursday 7.15pm - 9.00pm 

Baptism Sunday at 11.00am, or by arrangement 

Marriage By appointment - Minimum SIX MONTHS notice for preparation etc 

Rosters for 7/8 June, 2025 

Mass Greeters Reader Commentator Acolyte 
Extraordinary 

Ministers 
Altar Servers 

Saturday 
6.00pm 

Mercy Burton 
Rosa Ford 

Mary Ann  
Bombita 

Lynette Lieveaux Colin Loh 
Sandra Wren 

Remi Biju 
Melanie Beacher, Caleb Mahama 

Joshua Manda, Kyle Marquis 

Sunday 
7.30am 

Vilma Lyra 
Inoka Ratnasekera 

Diobett Bangayan 
Bionney 

Bangayan 
Clint Barnes 

Pay Tru 
Diana Chong 

Scott Tido, Caleb Watkins 
Callie Abogado, Jake Antu 

Tom Antu 

Sunday 
9.30am 

Daniel Tomlinson 
Francis Xavier 

Bec Malagui-Hicks Tiffany Mitchell Dan Hewitt 
Anne Brink 
Jim Brink 

Olivia Justin, Aung Kintha 
Gei Long Ya Kintha, Julia Marano 
Alisha Liyanage, Brooklyn Minn 

Tellers this week:  Sue & Vincent Frawley, Faye Rodriguez Tellers next week:  Sidney D’Souza, Geoff & Jenny Mills 

Rosters for 14/15 June, 2025 

Mass Greeters Reader Commentator Acolyte 
Extraordinary 

Ministers 
Altar Servers 

Saturday 
6.00pm 

Theresa Spicer 
Sandra Wren 

Pam Davies Carina Limgenco Richard Serrano 
Carina Limgenco 

Vivian Loh 
Clinton Matthews, Jacob Raymond 

Aydriel Ratnasekera, Carl Agus 

Sunday 
7.30am 

Sandra Reid 
Shania Tido 

Franklin D'Cruz Greg Drew Larry Cavallo 
Sue Frawley 

Vincent Frawley 

Bionney Bangayan, Ethan Nguyen 
Diobett Bangayan, Richardson Saw 

Rosemary Saw 

Sunday 
9.30am 

Hanna Allen 
Jude Ayeni 

Jerlyn Patrick Clarence Pereira Phillip Magness 
Angela Bushby 
Maureen Byrne 

Marina Morales, Alexander Paesu 
Patrina Paesu, Azwan Shelvan 

Justus Shilo, Martin Yotar 

SVDP  Emergency Relief   Phone 1300 794 054 

Marycare Maureen L 0414 937 440  Anne 0420 323 492 Maureen B 0411 691 959 

Praying For You 

Feast Days this Week  

Jun 9 Mon 
Mary, Mother of the 
Church 

11 Wed St Barnabas 

13 Fri St Anthony of Padua 

 
 
 
 
 

 

Death Anniversary 
Mary Maingot, Peter Cox, 

John Jordan 
 
 

Our Sick 
Julie-Anne Verschuer, 

Adrienne Sweeney, Michele King, 
Warren Hoskins, Alfredo Barbuzza, 
Kathleen Mansfield, Maria Siciliano, 

Susanne Carroll, Pat Simm, 
Ammini Jose, John Breag, 
Conrad Briggs, Joel Celine, 

Dennis Ford, Letecia Niembra,  
Dolly, Elvira Panici-Allen, 

Annabelle McNess, Erika Magness, 
Abby Magness, Richard Bisnath, 

Wendy Price, Fran Wiffen 
 

 

 Parish Meetings 

Parish Pastoral Council Tuesday, 10th June Parish Centre at 6.45pm  

Vinnies Wednesday, 11th June Parish Centre at 7.30pm 

Prices are increasing 

Prices for niche reservations in our Columbarium are due to increase as from 1st 
July. Application forms are available in the Church foyer and need to be lodged 
with the Parish Office before the end of June. Please collect a copy of the  
Columbarium  Conditions and Privacy Policy which  
are to be read in conjunction with the application.  
The Columbarium is available for all parishioners,  
past and present, and their immediate families.  



Tile and Grout Cleaning Perth 
Sealing of Grout lines 

Cleaning and sealing of natural stone 
Porcelain wax removal and sealing 

Grout colour sealing 
Problem solving 

Grout repairs 
Anti-slip treatment 

Sidney D’Souza 
Independent Contractor 

Mobile 0424 950 611 
pristinefloorsolutions@gmail.com  

Fully insured + National Police Cleared 
FREE Quotes + Seniors Discount 

FAST 
EFFECTIVE & 
AFFORDABLE 

Wills 
Probate 
Family Law 
Debt Recovery 

 

Parish Safeguarding Officers  

The Perth Catholic Archdiocese is committed to the safety and  
security of all children and young people. If you have any safety  

concerns about a person in the parish or about a child protection 
or child safety issue, you can discuss it with the Parish Safeguarding Officers.  

Phone 0432 398 973 or email safeguarding@gosnellsparish.org.au 

 
 

 

 
 

Seniors / Pensioners / Parishioners 
discounts apply 

Call Norman & Cheryl 9390 4834 
Friendly / Efficient / Affordable 

Stargate Shopping Centre 
2784 Albany Hwy, Kelmscott 

• Dry Cleaning 
• Laundry  
• Ironing 
• Alterations 
• Key Cutting Services 

 

 

 

We Specialise In 
• Home Loans 
• Refinances 
• Business Loans 
• Car Loans 

yuriy@loanlab.net.au 

0439 969 321 

www.loanlab.net.au 

facebook.com/theloanlab 

Catechists and Assistants Needed 

We are still looking for catechists and assistant catechists for our after school  
Religious Education program. Training will be provided. You will initially be held in 
reserve and called when needed. Please see Fr Brennan. 

The Holy Rosary for Juniors 

The Parish invites all Juniors (Years 5 and above) and their parents to pray the Rosary 
on the second Sunday of each month, immediately after the 7.30am Mass. It will take 
place at the statue of Our Lady of the Most Blessed Sacrament and will last for half an 
hour. The wider parish community is also welcome.  

Contact Alan on 0491 141 103 to express your interest.  

St Munchin’s Year 6 Mass  

                       The year sixes will be celebrating Mass on Friday, 13th June at 9am. 
         All are welcome to come and celebrate.  

Parish Planned Giving Program 

As the financial year draws to a close all parishioners who support the parish 
through the planned giving program are asked to bring their pledges up to date. 
Your support is greatly appreciated. New commitments will be invited shortly.  

Project Compassion Receipts 

For those who requested a receipt for your Project Compassion Caritas donation, 
these are now available in the foyer. Thank you for your generosity. 

RCIA Our Elect 

Our thoughts and prayers are with our newly elected members from the Burmese 
Community who have been journeying through the RCIA process. They are being 
welcomed formally into the community of believers through receiving the  
Sacraments of Initiation – Baptism, Eucharist and Confirmation on Pentecost Sunday.  
We Welcome Di Reh, Tee Mo, Baw Reh, Preh Mo, Dah Reh, Ku Reh, Mang Thian Khai 
Mang Tawn, Hti Me, Pray Reh, Shae reh and Denny Htwa. 

St Munchin's Enrolments 2026 - 2027 

Families interested in securing a Pre Kindy or Kindy place in 2026/2027 
are asked to please submit an enrolment form at your earliest  
convenience as positions are filling fast - first in, best dressed. Don’t wait  
to enrol until the year before commencing. Enrol now for 2026/2027. For enquiries 
concerning enrolments please contact Sharon Campbell at reception on 9234 7555 
or email admin@stmunchins.wa.edu.au 

Your Parish Needs Your Support 

Renewal of the Planned Giving Program commences next weekend. 
To assist the parish to manage and plan for its future, all parishioners will be 
encouraged to complete a Planned Giving commitment card. You can choose to 
help your parish through the envelope system or via a Direct Debit which will be 
arranged through the Catholic Development Fund. Envelopes will be available for 
those currently enrolled in the Envelope system and also for new contributors in 
the following weeks after. The First Collection is for the upkeep of our Parish 
Priest, Priests in small parishes as well as contributing to the welfare of retired 
priests; the Second Collection/Planned Giving is for the benefit of the parish. 

Greeters are needed  

New rosters are being drawn up soon. New volunteers are especially invited to join 
this ministry and add their names to the list in the foyer. All those on the current 
roster are asked to recommit by also adding their name to the list.   
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STONE KITCHEN BENCH TOPS 

08 6161 1969 
admin@mastertops.com.au 
21 Kembla Way, Willetton 
 www.mastertops.com.au 

 

L 

P 

P Auto OR Manual 
 
 

Don Aruna (Qualified Driving Instructor) 
 

Mobile: 0470 764 228 
 

Email: divinedrivingschool@gmail.com 
 

www.drivingschooldivine.com 

 # Gift  Vouchers  Avai lable!  

Time to Choose Divine! 

Divine Driving School 

Driving Lessons 

Safeguarding Induction for All Church Workers  

The Australian Catholic Bishops Conference has broadened safeguarding  
to include adults at risk.  ALL church workers (volunteers or paid) are to  
attend a 1-hour safeguarding induction. A church worker is anyone in the  
parish in any role – paid or voluntary. If you haven’t attended the induction  
in the last 3 years, please register for the upcoming session. This induction provides 
an overview of the Safeguarding Policies and Procedures, the role of the Parish 
Safeguarding Officer, and the importance of Safeguarding within the parish.  

To register please visit:  
https://safeguarding.perthcatholic.org.au/training/#induction or phone 9221 7762.  

All online training is at your own pace video and quiz. 

✓Lawn Mowing, Gardening & Cleanup  
✓Brick Paving Repairs ✓Fence & Gate Repairs 
✓Gutter Cleaning ✓High Pressure Cleaning 
✓Painting  ✓Tap Repairs 
✓Pickup & Deliveries 

Please ask if you need help with anything else. 

On The Bulletin Board 

For all Archdiocese employment opportunities, please visit 
 https://www.perthcatholic.org.au/Employment.htm  

Various pilgrimages, retreats, youth events and lots more! 
Please have a look on our bulletin board for more information. 

Gosnells Youth 

Come join the Gosnells Youth on the 27th of June for our next event! There will be 
fun games, of-course our delicious foods, and most importantly our faithful 
reflections. Feel free to invite your friends as well. Please register via sign up sheet in 
the Church foyer, Google Forms, by texting Veronica Ayeni on 0424 812 632 or email 
us at gosnellsyouth@gmail.com. Just make sure you register by the 26th of June. 

See you all there!! 

St Vincent de Paul 

HELP - Your Vinnies have only three sturdy blue utility bags to go.  A gold  
coin donation to our Poor Box gets you one! Interested in what your Vinnies  
are up to?  Do you have a couple of hours to spare a month?  Come join us at our 
next meeting on Wednesday 11 June at 7.30 PM in the Parish Hall (entry via Isdell 
Place) and explore your options to assist us.  No fund raising involved.  God Bless ! 

Our Parish Columbarium  
A sacred place for all parishioners and 
former parishioners and their families. 

Brochures are available in the foyer. 

  

39 Otterden Street Gosnells 
08 9398 8980 
0459 121 107 

admin@olivegrovechildcare.com.au 
www.olivegrovechildcare.com.au 

At Olive Grove Centre, we understand that when you  
entrust your child to the care of early childhood 

educators, you are not only wanting your child to be 
safe and to learn, you also want your child to be 

accepted, respected and valued. 

Golden Age Club          

The next Club Day is in the Parish Centre Tuesday, 10th June with 
indoor activities from 9am and monthly meeting at 10.45am. BYO  
Lunch. Bingo at 12.15pm! All parishioners, 50 years and over are welcome.  

Liturgy of the Word for Children Reminder 

Liturgy of the Word is offered for children 4 years and over (up to Yr3) for those 
who have not received their First Holy Communion. 

Older children should remain with their parents to celebrate the sacred mystery of 
the Eucharist. Younger children/siblings may attend also but must be accompanied 
by a parent or guardian.  

Confirmation 
            The Sacrament of Confirmation will be administered to many of our 
           youngsters by Father Brennan Sia Sunday, June 22nd at 9.30am Mass.   

Please keep our Confirmation Candidates in your prayers. 
Matemluok Acuek, Alessio Biancotti, Isabella Bloom, Harper Boynes-Butler, 

Shaun Bryant, Ruby Rose Buttita, Noah Cruz, Rinoa Skye Espino, Keina Estrella, 
Charles Famoso, Christiana Therese Hozanovic, Praise Jacob, 

Jenuja Antony Jeyaseelan, Alexander Johnston, Lucia Joseph, Aldrin Jumawan, 
Olivia Justin, Brianna Kim, Aung Lin Thang Kintha, Gei Long Ya Kintha, 

Joanna Win Kyaw, Ellie Meacher, Amy Manson, Tara Nyguyen, Paul Ortega, 
Joyson Rahunathan, Mistica Ravikumar, Katrielle Swinbourne, Matthew Van Steyn, 

Caleb Watkins, Aung Thang Shel Yotar (Martin) 

Girls Faith Club 

Join one or more of our upcoming activities to grow in relationship with God and 
one another!  We encourage all young girls in both primary and high school to join. 
Our next meet up @ Schoenstatt Shrine is Sunday 22nd June 1-3pm. Parental  
consent form required to join. Inquiries: Selemana 0466 811 793,  
Sr M Luka 0439 537 843 or email Sharne Clamp at sharnene@yahoo.com 

https://www.mastertops.com.au
https://www.mastertops.com.au/
https://www.mastertops.com.au/
mailto:divinedrivingschool@gmail.com
http://www.drivingschooldivine.com
https://safeguarding.perthcatholic.org.au/training/#induction
https://enrol.oshclub.com.au/adventure/
https://www.perthcatholic.org.au/Employment.htm
mailto:gosnellsyouth@gmail.com
https://olivegrovechildcare.com.au/
https://www.olivegrovechildcare.com.au/
mailto:admin@olivegrovechildcare.com.au
https://www.olivegrovechildcare.com.au
https://www.olivegrovechildcare.com.au
mailto:sharnene@yahoo.com

